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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Auditorium
March 14, 2011 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Lori Boris, Sarah Chu, Jim Clynes, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider, Debbie Teitelbaum
Community Board Members (Excused): Deidre Breslin, George Fuchs, Lorraine Johnson
Community Board Public Members (Present): Michael Hoffman, Sophia James
A. Introductions
Everyone in the room introduced themselves and stated where they lived or the office they represented.
B. Linda Janneh from the Manhattan District Attorney’s Office 
Linda spoke about their Legal Bound Program, which is subsidized by asset forfeiture.  These   are assets captured from illegal activities.
· They do curriculum-based programs in lower, middle and high schools in individual classes or in auditoriums. They also bring classes to the office and to the court room and go through the arraignment process to trial.

· They have programs on Cyber bullying and teen dating violence.

· Their Summer Internship Program is for high school juniors and seniors who reside in Manhattan and they are paid a small stipend.  A dress code must be followed.
· They must submit an official transcript, resume, and essay explaining their interest in the law.

· Applications must be postmarked by Friday, April 15, 2011.  Interview slots are limited, so early submission is encouraged. Applicants must bring two letters of recommendation, one from their current school, to the interview.
· Mail resume and essay to:

NY County District Attorney’s Office

Community Affairs Unit

Attn: Ms. Carol Ragsdale

One Hogan Place Room 824

New York    NY    10013

Telephone: 212-335-9082

· Interviews are schedule Monday through Thursday (after-school hours) through Friday April 29, 20ll. Interviews are at 1 Hogan Place or Adam Clayton Powell, Jr. state Office Building 163 West 125th Street, Room 733.

· They also have and 8 week program for law school students during the summer. These students are also given a stipend. This summer there were 53 students.
C. Sam Stein, Community Board 8 Intern from Hunter College
Sam told us of the statistical work he did with Professor Eric Greenleaf, co-chair of the Community Education Council (CEC) re-zoning committee.  Professor Greenleaf arranged to get access to the birth statistics from the Department of Health for 2002 through 2008. They worked together to look as the changing birth rate in the existing zones and new zones.  Sam also compiled statistics based on Borough President Stringer’s report on new construction in CD8. Finally he looked at the available census data prior to 2010. Sam will continue to follow up on the 2010 census tracks for our district when they are release at the end of March.

Please see his report, attached to these minutes.
D. PS 158 and the future use for the East Side Middle School Space (ESMS)
· Discussions from the parents in attendance seem to favor replacing ESMS space with another middle school. 
· The statistics Sam had just presented seem to show that there is an increasing need for additional middle school space in the district. 
· The question came up: Should it be a specialty or a regular middle school?
· Having a middle school in the building with the elementary school seems to work well and there is no conflict with lunch schedules. etc, according to the parents present.
· We discussed the possibility of having PS 158 expand to 8th grade or having a totally separate middle school.
· There were approximately 430 seats (depending on the year) at the former middle school. Some repairs would be needed if that were to be made into a middle school permanently.
· The question of capacity of Wagner Middle school came up—is there more room for growth at that facility? (After the meeting it was learned there is additional capacity of 207 seats at Wagner MS and 168 seats at Baruch MS.)
· It was also pointed out that it looks as if there will be a wait list at PS 290 and PS 59 (no longer a Community District 8 school). We do not know about the other schools yet.  We will know more in the coming months.  We also know that the Amendment to the Capital Plan removed the plan for 124 seat elementary school, which our Council Members had hoped would be increased to 444 seats. Therefore, the only school in the district that seems to have room to handle the additional growth, once all the others are filled to capacity, is PS 158.
· It was decided that this subject needs further discussion at a future meeting.

E. Update 2nd Teacher/Aid in the Classroom

There is no change at this time.  Council Member Garodnick’s office is pushing for them just to renew the existing arrangement for one more year.  We were advised  to check back in April.

F. Future Meeting Dates, Locations and Topics
· April:  Update on the new P S 59 and Art and Design High School
· We will check with Superintendent Daria Rigney if she will be able to be a guest speaker at a future meeting.
G. New/Old Business
· Update: City Council Educational Hearing on the Amendment to the 5-year Capital Plan is on March 30, 250 Broadway, 16th Floor.  The Expense Budget at 10 am and the CAPITAL BUDGET at 2 pm.  John Moore of Council Member Lappin’s office suggested we send our comments in writing as it may be many hours before you get to testify and the people from the Department of Education may have already left.  The committee will see to it that our resolution is forwarded to the committee along with a cover letter.
· East Side Middle School Issues:
· The parents of the students are concerned because the new school will have an increased enrollment of 150 students.  Over a period of several years it will go from 14 home rooms to 18. 

· The new music room was changed to a classroom.

· A safety concern was expressed for District 75 students, which consists of approximately 40 children in wheel chairs. Sometimes physical therapy occurs in the hallways.
· The DOE is increasing the wall fire rating to 3 hours in the library and basement so that if all the non-ambulatory students are at lunch at the same time, the room will be safe. There is still no ramp for them to exit from the basement. A concern was raised about the fire safety plan for these students.
· The school hired a programmer to assess the situation.

· The UFT may have a grievance about the teachers having to move from class to class rather than have a permanent class room due to the additional students.
· The parents feel the added students are changing the character of the school.
· A meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 17th with the principal, a group of parents and individuals from the DOE to discuss these issues.
· Reminder that Pre-Kindergarten registration is going on. See the Community Board 8 website - cb8m.com - under Youth and Education Committee for more information. 
· Reminder that there are openings for the CEC.  It is important for the parents to participate.  Again, see the CB8 website under Youth and Education Committee for more information. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider

Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
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